
WEST PIKE RUN TOWNSHIP 
Board of Supervisors 

Meeting Minutes, May 13, 2013 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER The West Pike Run Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Monday, 
May 13, 2013. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Richard 
Molish. 

   
PLEADGE & Present at the meeting were Supervisor Rick Molish, Supervisor Phil Podroskey, 
ROLL CALL Supervisor Laura Hough, Manager Erin Sakalik and Solicitor, Herman Bigi. 
 
PUBLIC  Jack O’Neil asked to have a police officer sit in his driveway.   
 
   The Chairman introduced Patrolman Joseph Campbell to the public. 
 
   Dennis Hough offered to volunteer his assistance with ordinance enforcement. 
 

Randy Tregembo commented on the participation with the clean-up day.  He then asked 
for a list of the auditors from 2008-2011.  Randy also inquired about the bond on Deems 
Park Road. 
 
Marylou Collins complained about the high grass across from her home and also a pot 
hole. 
 
Reverend Prescott asked about the paving of the basketball court at Crescent Heights.  
He complained about the quality of the court and told Rick that it was not done right.  
Reverend Prescott also informed the Board that the backboards for the court are not 10’ 
regulation height.   
 
Reverend Prescott asked for an itemized list of what was spent so far on the Crescent 
Heights playground.  Supervisor Hough informed him of the Right to Know Law. 

 
Claudia Theakston inquired about Oak Road.   
 
Jack O’neil stated that he needs a pot hole patched. 
 
Randy Tregembo stated his concern about a fence across the creek along Pike Run 
Drive near the day care center.  Walter MacFann stated that is his property in which Mr. 
Tregembo is referring to.   
 
Too many conversations were going on to record the dialog between Mr. MacFann and Mr. 

Tregembo.   
APPROVAL OF          
MINUTES  Motion was made by Laura, seconded by Phil to approve the minutes from the regular 

township meeting on April 8, 2013.  RCV:  Hough – Yes, Podroskey – Yes, Molish – 
Yes. 

 
   Motion was made by Phil, seconded by Laura to approve the minutes from the special  

meeting on April 29, 2013.  RCV:  Hough – Yes, Podroskey – Yes, Molish – Yes. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE Motion carried to approve the correspondence for April 2013.  RCV:  Hough – Yes, 

Podroskey – Yes, Molish – Yes. 
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REPORTS  Motion carried to approve the animal control report, financial report, recreation report 

and road report.  RCV:  Hough – Yes, Podroskey – Yes, Molish – Yes.   
 
BILLS & PAYROLL Motion carried to approve the payments of the bills and payroll for the month of April.   
   RCV:  Hough – Yes, Podroskey – Yes, Molish – Yes. 
 
OLD BUSINESS M3 Road Maintenance Agreement.  Supervisor Hough took the floor.  She presented 

two letters from HMT & Associates stating that the road maintenance agreement is not 
recommended for approval by the Board.  Laura expressed her concerns about not 
following the engineer’s recommendation. Laura made a motion to rescind approval of 
the excess maintenance agreement for M3 Appalachia for Deems Park Road.    

 
   The motion died for a lack of a second motion.   
 
   Supervisor Podroskey called a question.  This ended the debate 
    
NEW BUSINESS EQT Road Maintenance Agreement.  Motion was made by Laura, seconded by Phil to  
   approve the Excess Road Maintenance Agreement as recommended by the engineer. 
   RCV:  Hough – Yes, Podroskey – Yes, Molish – Yes. 
 

McDonald Land Services Road Maintenance Agreement.  Motion carried to approve the 
excess road maintenance agreement.  RCV:  Hough – Abstained, Podroskey – Yes, 
Molish – Yes. 

 
OTHER BUSINESS Township Manager. Laura asked for the floor, and then read the duties of the position of 

township manager.  Rick then recommended the PSATS website for reference on job 
descriptions.   

 
   Bids for Paving Cherry Street. Motion carried to award the bid for paving Cherry Street to 

Victor Paving in the amount of $50,342.  The bids were opened at the special meeting 
on April 29, 2013, and tabled until further review.  RCV:  Hough – Yes, Podroskey – Yes, 
Molish – Yes. 

 
ADJOURNMENT With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned 
   At 7:07 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Erin Sakalik, Manager 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


